



1st Term Test

READING COMPREHENSION. Read the text and do the exercises.

Lily's Party

Once upon a time, there was a girl called Lily. She lived in a small town with her family. One sunny day, Lily woke up feeling very happy. She was excited because it was her birthday!

Lily's family surprised her with a big birthday party. The celebration was amazing because there were colorful balloons, a delicious cake, and her favourite games to play. She felt loved and special. Her heart was full of joy.

But then, something unexpected happened. Lily's best friend, Alissa, didn't come to the party. Lily felt sad and disappointed. She missed her friend a lot. Her smile disappeared, and she cried feeling sad.

Lily's family and friends had an idea to make her feel better: They hugged her, sang songs, played board games and told funny stories. Lily realized that even though her best friend wasn't there, she could be happy. Slowly, her sadness went away, and she started smiling again and feeling delighted by all the nice things of her party.

At the end of the day, Lily felt excited. She learned that it's okay to feel sad sometimes, but there are always people who can make us feel better. Lily went to bed feeling happy, knowing that she was loved.

The next day, Alissa told Lily that before the party she was exhausted and fell asleep. She apologised for not going to her party and sent Lily a present. They were best friends so Lily wasn't upset after all.

Sometimes we can have surprising changes of plans and we have to be fine with that.

1a) **Write true or false.**

1. Lily started her day feeling sad on her birthday. ____
2. The birthday party was a surprise. ____
3. Lily's best friend was absent for the party. ____
4. Lily felt happy all the time on her birthday. ____
5. Alissa didn't go to the party because she was very tired. ____
6. Lily learned that it's not okay to feel sad. ____

1b) Choose the correct option.

1. Why was the party so good?
 - A. Because there were colorful balloons
 - B. Because there were balloons, games and cake.
 - C. Because there was great music.
2. What unexpected event happened at Lily's party?
 - A. Lily felt sad.
 - B. Alissa went to her party.
 - C. Alissa didn't go to the party.
3. What did family and friends do to make Lily feel better?
 - A. They hugged her, sang songs and told her stories.
 - B. They made her cake and gave her presents.
 - C. At the end of the day, Lily felt excited.

GRAMMAR

1) Complete the gaps with the correct form of the verbs in brackets. Present- Past- Future.

Every morning, Sarah ¹ _____ (get up) feeling excited. She loves starting her day with a delicious breakfast of pancakes and fresh orange juice but she ² _____ (not have) coffee. Coffee is terrible for her!! After breakfast, Sarah goes to school where she ³ _____ (meet) her friends. They ⁴ _____ (talk) during the break, sharing stories about their weekends. At the moment They ⁵ _____ (play) during the break and their teacher ⁶ _____ (look) at them. Sarah feels happy when she is with her friends!

Last weekend, Sarah ⁷ _____ (feel) nervous because she had a geography test. She studied hard all Saturday afternoon. On Monday, when she ⁸ _____ (arrive) at school, her classmates were anxious too. The test was long and tiring, but finally, it ⁹ _____ (be) over. The teacher ¹⁰ _____ (not correct) the tests that day but Sarah ¹¹ _____ (do) her best. She ¹² _____ (not be) disappointed so, later that day, she ¹³ _____ (take) a shower and left to celebrate with her friends, feeling proud of herself!!

Next year, Sarah ¹³ _____ (travel) to England with the school. She is excited because it's her first trip alone, parents ¹⁴ _____ (not go). They ¹⁵ _____ (visit) London and Oxford. It ¹⁶ _____ (be) a great experience!!

2) Complete the sentences.

1. Last Saturday my English teacher _____
2. Everyday my mum _____
3. Maths is the most _____
4. At the moment my friends _____
5. Pato doesn't _____
6. Tomorrow I (not) _____
7. I feel bored when _____
8. I don't mind _____

VOCABULARY

Complete with the correct adjective

- 1) Sally felt _____ because she forgot the words of the song in front of all the people
- 2) Sam was very _____ before the exam, but in the end he got excellent results.
- 3) She had a terrible accident. She is OK. I am _____ that nothing happened to her.
- 4) I work all summer and she is always on holiday. I am _____
- 5) The film was so _____ that we went home before it finished